MINUTES TO THE MEETING OF HARTFIELD PARISH COUNCIL,

TOWN CROFT COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 22nd MARCH 2021 VIA ZOOM. 
Present:  Cllr R Nathan (Chair), Cllr P Norman, Cllr M Colenutt , Cllr A Higgins, Cllr J Sanders and Cllr G Horner. 
Absent: Cllr J Smith
1. To accept Apologies for Absence
Cllr J Smith. 

2. To hear members’ declarations of interests in matters to be discussed
The Chair reminded Cllrs to declare when necessary.

3. To approve previous minutes as attached.

Unanimously approved and signed as a true record. 
4. Matters arising. 
The Clerk reported CLM had confirmed the lane to the pavilion would be remedied when the weather allowed repairs. 

The Haywagon bus shelter tile had been remedied. 
The bus shelter at Colemans Hatch has had some repairs and there had been clearance to the rear but the land levels behind prevent any long term solution to the water log situation. The situation would be monitored.

The sleepers for Goods Yard House were agreed but the Council needed to arrange the locations. The Clerk was progressing the matter with the contractor post covid restrictions. 
5. Correspondence.
Various comments on bins and waste bins were noted. 
The Committee agreed that the 2 land fill bins should be changed to one recycling bin and one land fill bin. The Committee also agreed to recommend a dog bin installation at the pavilion to the full Council for approval. 

6. Financial Summary 2020/21.
The report had been circulated previously. There were no further queries. 


7. Reactive repairs report.
The playground repairs and surface repairs were noted. The Clerk was actioning them accordingly. 
There were no other items to note. 

8. Planned repairs report.
All planned repairs for 2020/21 were completed. 

Current items for noting for 2021/22 were as follows:

· The bus shelter at Upper Hartfield needed some internal redecoration.
· The noticeboard for Upper Hartfield would require quotes. 

The offer to use the noticeboard at Castlefields was noted and the Committee agreed it would be good to get it used and up to date but the requirements for the Upper Hartfield noticeboard were slightly different so a new noticeboard would be quoted for. 


Cllr Norman and the Clerk outlined the main points from the recent ‘re-greening’ meeting with Central Garage. The Clerk would report with quotes and options in due course. 


9. 2021/22 Budget.
The Committee agreed the full schedule for Bourne to proceed in 2021/22.

10. Matters for Reporting and Inclusion in Future Agendas.
Cllr Higgins reported on the handrails near the shop. 

The Clerk would investigate the matter further and arrange a repair as necessary. 
11. Next meeting 14th June 2021
Meeting Closed 8:10pm 
